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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR SESSION 

OF 

THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

OF 

DALEVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 

 

HELD: FEBRUARY 24, 2014 

 

 

 A Regular Session of the Daleville Community Schools (“Board” and “School 

Corporation,” respectfully), Daleville, Indiana was held at 6:00 p.m., on February 24, 

2014, in the boardroom, located at 14300 West 2nd Street, Daleville, Indiana, with the 

members present and absent as follows: 

 

 Present: Diane Evans    Absent: 

                                    Kip Corn 

   Joseph Kaelin 

Bobby Watters 

   Vickie Rees 

  

 The Board President, Diane Evans opened the meeting with a welcome to patrons 

and a pledge of allegiance to the flag. 

 

 

 Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended the approval of the agenda of the 

Regular Session February 24, 2014 with the addition of Item VI-I. 

  

Joseph Kaelin made a motion to approve the agenda of the Regular Session 

February 24, 2014 with the addition of Item VI-I as recommended by Superintendent 

Paul Garrison.  The motion was seconded by Vickie Rees and carried with a unanimous 

yes vote.  

 

 

The Board agreed by consensus to approve the following: 

 

 The Accounts Payable Voucher Listing for February 24, 2014 covering voucher # 

97 through # 189. 

 The Minutes Of The Regular Session January 27, 2014. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Approval of the 

Agenda of the Regular 

Session February 24, 

2014.  
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Kim Beard, Principal of Daleville Elementary School presented the following 

report to the School Board: 
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Rae Floyd, Principal of Daleville Jr/Sr High School presented the following 

report to the School Board:  

        

 
              

 Kevin Joseph, 6
th

 Grade Teacher at Daleville Elementary School gave a 

wonderful presentation on how technology is used in the classroom. 
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Paul Garrison, Superintendent of Daleville Community Schools presented 

the following report to the School Board: 

 

 A Financial Report of Account Balances as of February 24, 2014 

  

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board approve his 

recommendation to accept the resignation of Justin Richman as Varsity Volleyball Coach 

effective February 3, 2014.  Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School 

Board accept his recommendation to approve the hiring of Derek Stang as JV Baseball 

Coach for the 2013-2014 school year.  

 

Kip Corn made a motion to approve the Superintendents recommendation to 

accept the resignation of Justin Richman as Varsity Volleyball Coach effective February 

3, 2014 and to approve the hiring of Derek Stang as JV Baseball Coach for the 2013-

2014 school year.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Kaelin.  A roll call was taken: 

 

 Kip Corn – yes 

 Joseph Kaelin - yes 

 Bobby Watters – abstain 

 Vickie Rees – yes 

 Diane Evans – yes 

 

Motion carries with a 4 yes and 1 abstained vote.   

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board approve his 

recommendation to accept the donation of $1,500.00 from the Daleville Elementary 

School PTO to go to the Daleville Elementary School Library to be used for A/R Books. 

 

Vickie Rees made a motion to approve the Superintendent’s recommendation to 

accept the donation of $1,500.00 from the Daleville Elementary School PTO to go to the 

Daleville Elementary School Library to be used for A/R Books.  The motion was 

seconded by Bobby Watters and carried with a unanimous yes vote. 

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board accept his 

recommendation to approve the cancellation of (2) outstanding checks from the 

corporation accounting books in the total of $91.97.  As of December 31, 2013, the 

outstanding checks were over two years old. 

 

Joseph Kaelin made a motion to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation to 

approve the cancellation of (2) outstanding checks from the corporation accounting books 

in the total of $91.97.  As of December 31, 2013, the outstanding checks were over two 

years old.  The motion was seconded by Bobby Watters and carried with a unanimous yes 

vote. 

 

OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Accept the resignation 

of Justin Richman and 

approve the hiring of 

Derek Stang. 

 OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Accept the donation of  

$1,500.00 from DES 

PTO.   

 OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Approve the 

cancellation of (2) 

outstanding checks 

from the corporation 

accounting books. 



Minutes of the Regular Session 

February 24, 2014 

Page 5  

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board accept his 

recommendation to approve updating the DES and DHS student handbooks stating that 

vision screenings will be set to match the new state requirements.  Our current handbooks 

state that we will screen grades K, 1, 3, 6, 8 and 10.  The new state law requires that we 

screen grades 1, 3, 5 and 8. 

 

Kip Corn made a motion to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation to 

approve updating the DES and DHS student handbooks stating that vision screenings will 

be set to match the new state requirements.  Our current handbooks state that we will 

screen grades K, 1, 3, 6, 8 and 10.  The new state law requires that we screen grades 1, 3, 

5 and 8.  The motion was seconded by Joseph Kaelin and carried with a unanimous yes 

vote. 

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison and members of the School Board discussed 

changing the March regular session Board Meeting date due to Spring Break.  

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison and members of the School Board agreed 

unanimously to keep the March regular session as scheduled. 

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board approve his 

recommendation to pass the resolution authorizing the repairs to the roof at Daleville 

Jr/Sr High School be paid through the Rainy Day Fund.  Repairs are not to exceed the 

amount of $2,500.00.  

 

Vickie Rees made a motion to approve the Superintendent’s recommendation to 

pass the resolution authorizing the repairs to the roof at Daleville Jr/Sr High School be 

paid through the Rainy day Fund.  Repairs are not to exceed the amount of $2,500.00.   

The motion was seconded by Bobby Watters.  A roll call was taken: 

  

 Joseph Kaelin - yes 

 Bobby Watters – yes 

 Vickie Rees – yes 

 Kip Corn - yes 

 Diane Evans – yes 

 

Motion carries with a 5 yes vote. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Pass the resolution 

authorizing roof repair 

at DHS be paid thru 

Rainy Day Fund.  

 OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Approve updating 

student handbooks 

concerning vision 

screenings. 

 OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Keep March regular 

session Board Meeting 

as scheduled. 
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Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board approve his 

recommendation to pass the resolution regarding a legislative position on the elimination 

of Personal Property Taxes in Indiana.    

 

Joseph Kaelin made a motion to approve the Superintendent’s recommendation to 

pass the resolution regarding a legislative position on the elimination of Personal 

Property Taxes in Indiana.  The motion was seconded by Kip Corn.  A roll call was 

taken: 

  

 Bobby Watters – yes 

 Vickie Rees – yes 

 Kip Corn – yes 

 Joseph Kaelin 

 Diane Evans – yes 

 

Motion carries with a 5 yes vote. 

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board accept his 

recommendation to approve the enrollment capacity for the 2014-2015 school year as 

well as set an initial application window for Non-Resident Transfer Student Applications 

beginning March 1, 2014 through the end of the business day on March 14, 2014.  These 

applications will then constitute the pool for a lottery to be held at the March 24, 2014 

regular session board meeting.   All qualified applications received during this window 

will be part of the lottery and will have a determination made regarding acceptance that 

night. 

 

Joseph Kaelin made a motion to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation to 

approve the enrollment capacity for the 2014-2015 school year as well as set an initial 

application window for Non-Resident Transfer Student Applications beginning March 1, 

2014 through the end of the business day on March 14, 2014.  These applications will 

then constitute the pool for a lottery to be held at the March 24, 2014 regular session 

board meeting.   All qualified applications received during this window will be part of the 

lottery and will have a determination made regarding acceptance that night.  The motion 

was seconded by Vickie Rees and carried with a unanimous yes vote. 

 

 

Superintendent Paul Garrison recommended that the School Board accept his 

recommendation to approve an overnight field trip for the 6
th

 grade class.  The class will 

be visiting the Flat Rock YMCA Camp in St. Paul, Indiana on Thursday, May 15 and 

Friday, May 16, 2014.   

 

Bobby Watters made a motion to accept the Superintendent’s recommendation to 

approve an overnight field trip for the 6
th

 grade class.  The class will be visiting the Flat 

Rock YMCA Camp in St. Paul, Indiana on Thursday, May 15 and Friday, May 16, 2014.  

The motion was seconded by Kip Corn and carried with a unanimous yes vote. 

 

 

 OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Approve enrollment 

capacity for 2014-2015 

school year and set 

application window for 

Non-Resident Transfer 

Tuition Students. 

 OFFICIAL MOTION: 

Pass the resolution 

regarding a legislative 

position on the 

elimination of Personal 

Property Taxes in 

Indiana. 

OFFICIAL MOTION:  
Approve an overnight 

fieldtrip for the 6th 

grade class to Flat Rock 

YMCA Camp. 
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The School Board reviewed the following goals for the Daleville Community 

Schools’ Board of Trustees: 

 

1. To Attend At Least 10 School Related Events During Each School Year 

2. To Achieve And Maintain Exemplary Board Status With The ISBA     

    Annually 

3. To Review The Goals Formally Every Month Until They Are Complete 

4. To Have 100% Attendance At Board Meetings Each Year 

5. To Hold Public Forum By The End Of Each Semester 

 6. To Keep Board Policies Current 

 7. Review Corporation Goals by the end of December 

 8. Spotlight Students, Staff Volunteers and Community Members 

 

 

 

Good of the cause:   

 

The School Board commented on the “Wonderful” job Morgan and Mackenzie 

Riddle did signing our National Anthem at the basketball game.  It is a true 

“Blessing” each time they sing! 

 

 

 

With no further business brought before the Board, the Board President, Diane Evans 

declared the meeting adjourned at 7:25 p.m. 

 

 

    ____________________________________ 

 

    ____________________________________ 

 

    ____________________________________ 

 

    ____________________________________ 

 

    ____________________________________ 

     BOARD OF TRUSTEES 

    DALEVILLE COMMUNITY SCHOOLS 


